
Annual General Meeting: Saturday May 6th 1939. 
 
Present: Mr H Ridyard in the Chair and 40 members. 
 
The Minutes of the last Annual Autumn Meeting held October 1st 1938 were read and adopted. 
 
The Captain Mr Ridyard addressed the meeting and stated that we had had a very successful year 
and that everything pointed to another equally good, if not better. 
 
The statement of accounts and balance sheet was then submitted and Mr Robson the treasurer 
explained same in detail. Mr J Whitehead moved and Mr F Jones seconded the adoption of the 
Balance Sheet and this was carried unanimously. 
 
A hearty vote of thanks was given to Mr Robson, treasurer, also Mr H Barker, Auditor for their 
valuable services, moved by Mr W Derbyshire, seconded by Mr J H Firth and carried. Messrs Robson 
and Barker made suitable reply. 
 
The Secretary presented his report for the year and this was adopted, moved by Mr C I Baker 
seconded by Mr F Thornley and carried and the secretary was thanked for his services. 
 
The Social Committee’s report was given by Mr J H Barratt, he explained that various efforts had 
taken place, and that this Committee had been able to hand over the sum of £50, he also stated that 
our thanks were due to Mr E S Jones and Mr C I Baker for their valuable assistance. Mr R Wood 
moved and Mr H Barker seconded a vote of thanks to Mr Barratt for his services which was carried 
and Mr Barratt acknowledged. 
 
A complete set of new rules was presented by the Committee for adoption and after some 
discussion it was moved by Mr H Barker, seconded by Mr S King that the new rules of the Club be 
adopted, and this was carried. 
 
A vote of thanks was accorded to Mr J H Taylor, the handicap secretary for his services, moved by Mr 
J Humphreys, seconded by Mr R Whitfield and carried and Mr Taylor acknowledged.  
 
A vote of appreciation was accorded the Ground Staff for their excellent work on the Course. 
 
Under the heading of any other business, Mr G Hough asked the Committee to consider the question 
of providing better accommodation for the Caddies. 
 
The Captain announced the winners result of the day’s competition, Four-ball, Messrs H Swallow and 
B Burton, and Mr F W Wright and H Burlinson tied with a score of 42. 
 
A vote of thanks to the Captain for presiding concluded the meeting. 
 
Harold Ridyard 
7th Octr 1939 


